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Freedom of Information Request, Oxford City Council — Reference: FOI2025/00320

Further to our acknowledgement, we can confirm that Oxford City Council can advise as follows in
response to your Freedom of Information Request received on 20 March:

Request

Freedom of Information Request for Oxford City council

Dear Sirs,

We formally request under the FOI 2000 regulations Act data you hold in relation to your headline
figures/estimates where people are still on full contractual paid but classed as long-term sick:
Number of days

Ave staff numbers

Est annual cost
60 but less than 120

120 but less than 365

1yr but less than 2yr

2yr but less than 3yr

more than 3yr's

Response

For less than 60 days and up to 120 days we have 20 people.
Days lost total: 1693.5, avg days lost 89, total cost for this category: £222,240.20
Avg per person £11,696.

For 120 days less than 365 days we have 9 people.

Days lost total: 1660, avg days lost 184, total cost for this category: £199,074.31
Avg per person £22,119

Zero cases for the other questions.



If you disagree with any part of the response to your request, you are entitled to ask the Council for
an internal review of the decision(s) made. You may do this by writing to the Monitoring Officer, by
either email monitoringofficer@oxford.gov.uk — or by post to Monitoring Officer, Oxford City
Council, Town Hall, St Aldate’s, Oxford, OX1 1BX. After the result of the internal review, if you
remain dissatisfied, you may ask the Information Commissioner to intervene on your behalf. You
may do this by writing to the Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe Lane, Wilmslow,
Cheshire, SK9 bAF.

Yours sincerely,

Freedom of Information Officer
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